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November 20, 2007

Docket Clerk

Marketing Order Administration Branch

Fruit and Vegetable Programs, AMS, USDA

1400 Independence Avenue, SW

STOP 0237

Washington D.C. 20250-0237

Dear Docket Clerk:

RE: Handling Regulations for Leafy Greens Under the Agricultural Marketing Agreement Act of 1937.

Michigan Farm Bureau is the largest general farm organization in Michigan representing more than 47,800 farm family members.  We are pleased to provide these comments on behalf of our members that grow leafy green vegetable crops.

The production of leafy green vegetables comprises a very small part of our state’s very diverse vegetable sector.  According to the 2002 Census of Agriculture, Michigan had over 135,000 acres of vegetable crops, but only 3573 acres of leafy green vegetables.  Cabbage with 2254 acres was the largest leafy green crop, followed by southern greens (collards, mustard and turnip) with 558 acres, lettuce with 470 acres, herbs with 228 acres and spinach with 63 acres.  Given the relatively small size of the leafy green industry in Michigan, we do not have a utilization breakdown for these crops, but a small portion of these crops would have been utilized in processed production.

Michigan Farm Bureau supports efforts to develop voluntary food safety guidelines, not mandates, to help prevent microbial contamination of fresh produce.  The guidelines must:

· Be based on sound science;

· Provide flexibility to accommodate the great diversity of the fresh produce industry, i.e. what works in California may not be appropriate in Michigan;  

· Be practical to implement;

· Remain voluntary and take the form of good agricultural practices rather than federal or state mandates;

· Be consistent with existing state and federal regulations;

· Provide generic guidance only and not result in the development of commodity specific guidelines;

· Be implemented in a manner that will not impair our ability to export produce items, and;

· Provide adequate resources to carry out an education program for the industry and consumers.

In addition, we believe that the U.S. Department of Agriculture should be designated as the lead agency in the development of safety guidelines.


Sincerely yours,
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M. MICHIGAN FARM BUREAUr

7373 West Saginaw Highway, Box 30960, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8460
Phone (517) 323-7000





Sarah Black, Director

Public Policy & Commodity Division

